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Regarding your request for information regarding “the name of the individual at Encompass
Community Services who made the false statement referenced in your QOctober 2™ email” and “a
sworn declaration by you under the Public Records Act, in which we will request your testimony
regarding who at Encompass Community Services provided the statement which you recited in
your October 2™ email”, we have no records responsive to these requests. A local agency has no
duty to create a record that does not exist at the time of the request. (Gov. Code, § 6252, subd.
(e); Haynie v. Superior Court (2001) 26 Cal.4th 1061, 1075.)

Regarding your request for a follow-up investigation as to use of the garage at the property
located at 2884 Estates Drive, this request will be submitted to County Code Compliance staff
for consideration.

Regarding your request for a meeting with Planning Staff and/or the Planning Director, we
decline this request. We understand that representatives of Encompass have been in contact with
neighbors regarding ongoing operational concerns. Further communications with the County
should be directed to our officé.

Very truly yours
DANA McRAE, COUNTY COUNSEL
By %M

T. Brooke Miller

Asst. County Counsel
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